Steinert High School - After Prom Steering Committee

Virtual Committee Chair Meeting - March 3rd, 2021

Michelle Genovesi, President, After Prom Steering Committee, called the Zoom meeting to order at 7:05.

Treasurer's report: Beginning balance of \$16, 491.79, ending balance of \$16,041.79

Presidents report: Michelle thanked everyone for coming and started with the updates from her meeting with Mr. Webber. Michelle met with Mr. Webber regarding the mailers for seniors events, Tricky tray, etc and during the call he stated that going forward for this year, the After Prom will not be able to plan events with SHS's name attached. All events will be planned thru the township/district. At this time, we are not aware of what these events will be beyond the 'Prom in the park' and graduation. The Steering committee has decided to move forward with the Fundraisers that we already have in the works, but not pursue any new ones. ALL money raised this year will go towards getting something for the kids. She understands that this is disappointing to everyone, but it is out of our control. Michelle also stated there will be an interest meeting for rising senior and underclassman parents on Wednesday March 24th. Steering committee positions and committee chair openings will need to be filled. Robo calls will be scheduled and it will be posted on FB and send to the underclassman committee chairs to send out. For all outgoing chairs - please check you binders and make sure that they are in order and up to date for when they are ready to be passed on.

Fundraising report: Lisa B asked that everyone continue to donate and find vendors for the Tricky Tray. Some great prizes are in play. The Super 50/50 will be pulled on Thursday March 11th at 7:00 - hopefully on FB Live (the link will be posted on the After Prom FB page). If there are any outstanding 50/50's, please make sure that Laura gets them back. Future (ongoing) fundraisers are the gift cards, Wawa sandwiches, Tricky Tray, super 50/50, graduation signs and the Paint and Sip.

Gifts for the students were discussed. The question was will we need to get approval. Probably not, but Mr. Wheeler will need to be involved to ensure that every Senior gets their gift - this could best be done when the students pick up their cap and gown. We hope to have gifts secured by the beginning of June, we will touch base with Mr. Wheeler mid May to work out the details.

Christine P brought up the scholarships that are part of the budget. Depending on how much we raise will depend on the value of the scholarship. The Trustees of the

Steering committee pick the applicants. Students can speak to their guidance counselors to get details.

Barbara Mingle asked when she would be able to get into the school to take down the After Prom theme display, she was able to get pictures.

Michelle asked for all committees to come up with ideas for the gifts for the students - it doesn't have to be just a gift card.

Michelle thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting at 7:32

I